
MINUTES

Commission on Courts of Limited Jurisdiction (COCOLJ)
Billings, MT
April 25, 2016
Members Present:  Hon. Perry Miller, Hon. Larry Carver, Carlin Cameron, Hon. Steve Fagenstrom, Hon. Bob Wood, Hon. Jessie Connolly, Peggy Tonon, and Hon. Holly Frederickson.
Members Participating Via Telephone or Video:  Hon. Heidi Ulbricht and Charlie Harball
Members Absent:  Bill Hooks, Bernie Cassidy and Justice Jim Rice 
Staff Present:  Shauna Ryan 
Guests: None
Judge Miller called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.              
PUBLIC COMMENT:    
OLD BUSINESS: 
Minutes 
The minutes from the meeting on March 18, 2016, were reviewed.   A motion was made by Peggy Tonon and seconded by Judge Fagenstrom that the minutes be approved.  The motion passed unanimously.
DUI Manual Update

A draft of the DUI manual along with the work plan was forwarded to the Commission members.  Judge Carver pointed out that the final draft doesn’t have to be provided to MDT until September 1, 2016.  Judge Carver and Judge Miller will talk with both Judge Barger and Kevin Dusko about the manual and report back at the next Commission meeting.   
Benchbook Update/Form Approval

Judge Frederickson distributed a spreadsheet listing the forms that have been approved and not approved by the Commission to date.  Judge Frederickson agreed to scan all of the forms not yet approved and email them to the Commission members to review, along with a check-off list.  After that’s done, Judge Frederickson will put together a table of contents for the members to review.  These forms will be reviewed and finalized at the June meeting.         
NEW BUSINESS:
Request for Waiver of Training for Spring 2016 Conference

Stormy Langston, Kathleen Jenks, Tandi Jesperson, and Michael Reardon:   Judge Carver moved to approve the actions of the waiver committee.  Judge Fagenstrom seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
Leroy Not Afraid:  The waiver committee denied Judge Not Afraid’s request for a waiver because it did not meet the technical language of “Other good cause – timing of the event is out of your control and the event is of great significance in your life”.  Judge Fagenstrom moved to approve the action of the waiver of committee.  Judge Frederickson seconded the motion and it carried (6-3 vote). 

Approve Request for Waiver of Training for Spring 2017 Conference
Catherine Landa:  Judge Carver moved to approve the action of the waiver committee.  Judge Fagenstrom seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
Approve Request for Temporary Certificate and Waiver of Training for New Judge

Michelle Lee and Kathy Rosencranz:  Judge Fagenstrom moved to approve the actions of the waiver committee.  Judge Connolly seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
New Judge – Training Visit

Judge Carver was going to meet with the new city judge in Belt, Judge Olson, along with the governing body.  Apparently the judge has been appointed, without pay, but has no courtroom space or equipment.  The judge advised that no tickets are ever written out of his court.  The Commission was concerned about the arrangement.  Judge Carver will talk to Judge Olson and the local governing body and report his findings at the next commission meeting. 
Petition to Amend Rule 4 of the Rules of Training and Certification
Shauna Ryan reported that the petition, as drafted by Peggy Tonon and approved by the Commission, was filed with the Supreme Court on April 20, 2016.  She will forward any subsequent order to the members. 

COCOLJ Member Terms to Expire 6/30/16:

Hon. Perry Miller – Judge Miller advised that he was interested in serving another term.

Hon. Larry Carver – Judge Carver advised that he was interested in serving another term.

Hon. Steven Fagenstrom – Judge Fagenstrom advised that he was interested in serving another term. 

Peggy Tonon – Ms. Tonon advised that she was interested in serving another term. 
Hon. Bob Wood (term expires 12/31/16) – Judge Wood advised that he was interested in serving another term. 

Shauna Ryan agreed to notify the Supreme Court of the members continued interest in serving on the Commission.

Plaque for Judge Doug Harkin

The Commission would like the Chief Justice to present a plaque to Judge Harkin for his many years of service on the Commission.  Judge Harkin will be invited to the fall limited court conference banquet in Bozeman.  Shauna Ryan will contact Judge Harkin about his availability and then contact Justice McGrath about presenting the plaque.    
Meeting Adjourned:  The meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.    
Next Meeting Date:  The next meeting will be on June 17, 2016, at 8:30 a.m. in Helena.   
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